
MINUTES 

PERSONNEL APPEALS BOARD 

Tuesday, August 31, 2021 

Zoom Meeting 

 
 
A Personnel Appeals Board meeting to introduce new Board Counsel and Board Members was 
held at 8:00 a.m. on Tuesday August 31, 2021, via Zoom video conference. 

 
INDIVIDUALS PRESENT DURING MEETING 
Christine Burns, Board Counsel 
Patrick Braatz, Personnel Appeals Board Chair 
James May, Personnel Appeals Board Member 
Jon Nielson, Personnel Appeals Board Member  
Nancy van Tellingen, Personnel Appeals Board Member  
Tracy Hurt, Board Secretary 
 
INDIVIDUALS ABSENT 
Jim Hill, Personnel Appeals Board Member  
 

 
The meeting was called to order at 8:04 a.m. by Board Chair Patrick Braatz. Mr. Braatz introduced 
himself and asked each Board Members to introduce themselves. Mr. Braatz welcomed our new 
Board Counsel, Christine Burns and asked her to provide a brief background. 

 
Ms. Hurt reviewed the upcoming hearing dates of October 20 - 21, 2021 and confirmed Board 
availability. 

 
The meeting was adjourned by Mr. Braatz at 8:16 a.m. 

 


